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Issue
• The City’s planned unit development regulations 

were last substantially updated in 2000

• In other jurisdictions, planned unit developments 
provide a quantifiable public benefit in exchange for 
flexibility in addressing existing regulations



Issue – Benefits & Flexibility
• Currently, planned unit developments in the City 

provide a benefit to developers by giving flexibility in 
addressing existing regulations, but have not 
provided a quantifiable benefit to the public

• The proposed amendments provide developers 
flexibility in addressing existing regulations in 
exchange for requiring quantifiable public benefits



Issue – Private Streets
• Current regulations do not clearly address the 

requirements for private streets as part of planned 
unit developments

• The amendments would:

 Provide more specificity in regards to when and how 
private streets are allowed

 Amend the definition of a private street in TMC Title 17 
to be consistent with the Tumwater Development Guide 
and amend the sections of the Tumwater Development 
Guide that addresses private streets as needed



Summary of Amendments
1. Private Streets

a. Amend the definition of private street in TMC 
17.04.385 to read:

“Private street” means a privately owned and 
maintained vehicular access serving property, which 
is provided for by an access tract, easement, or 
other legal means.
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Summary of Amendments
2. Public streets are required in a planned unit 

development, except private streets are allowed:
a. When serving 4 or fewer residential dwelling units, unless all 

of the dwelling units are low income, then private streets 
may serve up to 9 detached single family dwellings or up to 
25 attached single family or multifamily dwelling units

b. When serving up to 4 businesses on separate parcels, or up 
to 4 businesses situated on 1 parcel

c. The private street must meet the minimum design standards 
and requirements for private streets in the Tumwater 
Development Guide



Recommendation
Planning Commission recommends approval of the 
proposed amendments as shown in Ordinance No. 
O2022-006



Next Steps
City Council

• Public Works Committee briefing – July 7, 2022

• General Government Committee briefing – July 13, 2022

• Worksession – July 26, 2022

• Consideration – August 1, 2022


